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	MIDDLEWICH HIGH SCHOOL
HEIDI THURLAND BA (HONS 1ST CLASS) NPQH HEADTEACHER


	
Dear Yr11 & families,
		I am writing to you to update you on the way we intend to manage the results day on August 20th. I wrote to you at the end of term to outline initial plans, we have continued to review the guidance from the DfE and PHE throughout the summer and as a result have not made significant changes to our intended plans. 
Therefore in order to meet social distancing advice we will continue to meet students in ‘collection bubbles’ within the year group as follows:
· Surnames A-G – Sportshall 10.00-11.30  (Entrance via the fire exit on leisure centre car park)
· Surnames H-N – Drama Studio 10.00-11.30 (Entrance via gates by the Drama Studio)
· Surnames  O-Y – Sportshall 12.30 – 14.00 (Entrance via the fire exit on leisure centre car park)
When you arrive staff will greet you and guide you to your collection point. 
Our staff will regularly clean down collection stations and sanitise their hands to maintain high level so hygiene. Collection areas will be fully cleaned between cohorts arriving. 
We have a couple of surprises for you to take away with you, including a photo booth area, which I hope you appreciate – a small token to compensate for some of the experiences you have missed out on.
We would ask that you support our obligation to ensure a safe experience for our community by meeting the following expectations:
· Please only attend in your allocated window. Please be aware we are not accepting unarranged visitors to school at this time. If you are unable to/do not attend in your allocated collection window your results will be emailed to your school email address at 14.00pm and also posted to you first class.
· If you wish that someone else collects your results they must bring a signed letter from you giving them your permission to collect results. You must name the individual you have given authority to collect the results and they must bring photographic ID with them.
· You may bring with you up to two members of your family if you wish to do so and they will be allowed to enter the collection areas to collect results with you
· We ask that all individuals wear a face mask at all times whilst on site (with the exception of taking photographs – we have an allocated area for this). 
· Please sanitise your hands on entry to the collection area, at the certificate collection desk and prior to leaving the area
· Please do not congregate with friends in the school car park/around the school, we ask that you arrange any meetings with friends according to PHE (Public Health England) guidance being mindful of our responsibility to keep all our community safe 
· Please take note of all the social distancing signage/instructions/markers that will be outlined on site
· Please bring a pen with you so that you can sign for your results
· Cohort bubbles should avoid mixing so once you have collected your results and taken photographs/discussed any concerns with staff please leave the school site
We are aware that Sir John Deans have communicated to students in July that their results need to be emailed to them by 12.30pm. We have spoken to the Head of Sir John Dean’s and they are aware of our results day process and are expecting a number of you to email results after the deadline. Please be assured this will not disadvantage you in any way.
If you have a concern over your results or your post 16 destination we will have a support desk at each collection area where you can seek advice and guidance. 
Appeals – Please be aware that the main process for appeals is to sit the exam in the Autumn Term. If you are unhappy with the grading process in school and wish to raise a concern you must do so in writing to the Headteacher clearly explaining your concerns and any information you wish to request. The Headteacher will respond to your written concern within 7 days of receipt. The Headteacher will be on site throughout the day along with members of the senior team to answer questions should you have them.
In light of the recent announcement around mock grades potentially being used to appeal any moderated result grade in your results pack we have taken the decision to issue you with:
· Centre Assessed Grade
· Mock Grade 
· Result
This will ensure that you have all the relevant information to hold meaningful discussions with post 16 providers. We will have dedicated support desk in each area to help you should you have any questions or concerns.
Staff support:
· Careers support Mrs Anderson & Mrs Robinson 
· SLT – Mr Edwards, Ms Thurland, Mrs Holt (in allocated areas)
· Ms Edwards – Examination Officer
· Admin support staff
[bookmark: _GoBack]As always if anyone in your household is symptomatic with COVID19 symptoms or has tested positive and your household is as a consequence isolating please do not visit the school. Please contact our exams officer for advice on how to obtain your results (gedwards@middlewichhigh.cheshire.sch.uk).
We will do everything we can to make this experience as positive and supportive as possible, 
We look forward to celebrating your success and helping you with your next steps.
Best wishes,
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Heidi Thurland & all the Staff at MHS
Excellence in Learning – Achievement for all
MIDDLEWICH HIGH SCHOOL
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